Woton of Candia

Cemetery Trustees
74 High Street
Candia, New Hampshire, 03034
Meeting Minutes
October 17, 2022, Cemetery Minutes

Cemetery Trustees met at Hill Cemetery at 9:07am. Present: Richard (Dick) Snow, Beth
Chalbeck, and Mark Chalbeck, Janet Lewis, Jeff Webolt and Bob Stout.

The Trustees met to discuss the Lewis’s plan for the drainage swail area, the retaining wall
was discussed along with the cleanup needed to fill in the swail to put the Lewis Graves there
and possibly some extra.. Raise the road a bit so it doesn’t dip around the corner, The runoff is
taking out the road at the corner, Jeff mentioned putting rock in that area to divert the water and
have it go towards the rock wall for a natural run off. Jeff mentioned putting in a dry well and
adding 2 20 ft under drains. Jeff is thinking of chipping away at what needs to be done during the
winter, Mark mentioned giving Jeff a Key to the gate. Dick and Jeff have Plenty of rocks to use
for the wall.

Bob Stout mentioned a pile of clothes had been dumped at the cemetery he had talked to the
police and cleaned it up. There was a name in a pocket, bob said the police called her and she

said she didn’t live in Candia but didn’t know where to put them. The walk was done around
10:00am



